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	1.
	Minutes 
	

	
	
	

	
	Approved
	Minutes of the meeting held on 24 October 2007.
	

	
	
	
	

	2
	Matters Arising from the Minutes
	

	
	Agreed
	a) OCS Failure Strategy Update

The Director of Information Systems Services (ISS) reported to the Committee that he would be attending the February Departmental Administrator (DA) Meeting to discuss the failure strategy for Online Coursework Submission (OCS) and future OCS developments.

b) Delivery of Student Assessment of Courses (SACs) through myEssex

There was a discussion regarding the different technologies that could be used to deliver SACs, this included Personal Response Systems (PRS), QuestionMark Perception (QMP), the myEssex student portal and various other survey engines.

From the discussion it was concluded that departments deliver SACs in different ways. It was agreed that this issue should be referred to the Summer Term Quality Assurance Committee with the recommendation that an e-mail dialogue is started with DAs as to each department’s delivery of SACs. This dialogue will inform the future delivery strategy of SACs.

c) Excellence in Teaching Awards (ETA)

The University Steering Group has given approval for the Excellence in Teaching Awards to be presented at graduation. Initial dialogue has started with Rachel Frost and South East Essex College to decide on the logistics of the process. 

d) Teaching and Learning Innovation Fund (TALIF)

Following on from the TALIF meeting at the end of 2007, four projects have satisfied the conditions set and have now been funded. 
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	3
	Proof Reading Policies and Practices 
	

	
	Agreed
	An oral report was given by Rowena Macaulay, Sociology on a RPF-funded project that is currently underway. The project has conducted a series of interviews with proofreaders at Essex and is looking at the profile and practices of proofreading at Essex.
In addition to detailing the principal findings of the project, Rowena highlighted areas of potential development, these focused on the implementation of proofreading protocols and guidelines. 
A report will be authored by the proofreading project team and submitted to the next Learning and Teaching Committee. The report will detail the outcomes of the project and contain a series of recommendations for future practice. Once approved by the Learning and Teaching Committee the report will be circulated for wider consultation with a view to developing a proofreading working group. (Action: Rowena Macaulay)

	06/08

07/08

08/08

	4
	Personal Development Planning (PDP)
	

	
	Noted


	The Committee were informed of the progress made against the PDP action plan. The Committee noted the significant progress that had been made and commended the collaborative nature of the myLife launch.

In addition to the report members of the Committee were given a series of screenshots demonstrating the myLife ePortfolio. 
The future dissemination of PDP and the myLife ePortfolio was discussed. A PDP Smart guide will be distributed shortly and presentations at appropriate groups are planned for the near future. 

	09/08

10/08

11/08

	5
	Learning and Teaching Strategy
	

	
	Agreed

Noted
	The Committee were invited to establish a working group to take forward the development of a new Learning and Teaching Strategy, which will provide the necessary framework for the enhancement of learning and teaching at Essex.
The consultation process should be multi-layered to ensure institutional ownership of the Strategy. In the first instance a small core group comprising of Faculty Deans’ and members of the Learning and Teaching Unit will meet to decide the consultation process. (Action: JA)
Partner Institutions will be consulted at key stages throughout the consultation process. 

	12/08

13/08

14/08

	6
	Employability Skills 
	

	
	Noted
Agreed

Agreed
Noted 

Noted


	a) Proposed Skills Programme for Undergraduate Students
A new university-wide undergraduate skills programme was proposed which will bring together existing activities into one coherent structure. The programme will provide transferable skills training at a range of levels and be used to raise the profile of Personal Development Planning (PDP).

The programme is still in the design stage and requires consultation with key stakeholders within the institution.  In the first instance contribution will be made from Departments, Faculty Deans’ and the Students’ Union to ensure ownership and a tailored delivery of the programme.
The Committee noted the skills programme would be resourced by a re-focus of staff time in Educational Development Services (EDS), in particular the Careers Advisory Service.
Timetabling of the skills programme was raised as the biggest challenge to overcome. Discussion focused on how the programme would fit with current teaching provision and Fresher Week activities and concluded that the skills programme may need to be delivered in half-day sessions rather than full-day sessions.
A case should be made to hold the Fresher Week events in the Ivor Crewe Lecture Hall. (Action: JA/ACD)
Students should receive formal recognition of their participation in the skills programme. 

Every effort will be made to include students at Southend and Loughton including the possibility of a video conference link between campuses.
The Committee recommended that, as part of the development of the initiative, a number of focus groups were run with students. 

b) Frontrunners- the Student Placement Scheme
An oral update was given on the Frontrunners scheme. Since the last meeting of the Learning and Teaching Committee progress has been made on the framework, application procedure and terms and conditions, a call for applications will be announced shortly. 

Initial dissemination of the scheme has started and a double page feature was placed in the January edition of Wyvern. A full launch of the scheme is planned for October 2008.
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	7
	Thematic Review
	

	
	Noted
	One of the key aims of the Thematic Review was to identify and propagate departmental examples of good practice. The Committee were informed that the Good Practice Database is now live. The database is web-based, fully searchable and has a number of functions including the option of uploading examples of good practice.
There was a discussion about the setting of criteria to ensure the practice identified was indeed good rather than common practice. The Committee were assured that procedures are in place to ensure that practice is correctly identified; these procedures include a wide consultation process.
The Committee noted the launch of the Smart Guides for Academic Staff and commended the quality of the first Smart Guide which addresses feedback.

	25/08

26/08

27/08

	8
	National Teaching Fellowship Scheme (NTFS)
	

	
	Approved

	The Committee approved the changes to the Institutional selection process for the NTFS and requested an update on the success of the applicants in the Autumn Term 2008 meeting of the Committee.

	28/08

	9
	Use of Personal Response Systems (PRS)
	

	
	
	Following an update on the Institutional use of PRS the Committee made the following recommendations:
1) Staff and student evaluation of the use of PRS should be carried out and reported back to the Committee. (Action: NB)
2) Existing PRS practice should be disseminated to departments not using PRS. (Action:NB)

	29/08

	10
	Sub-Committee on e-Learning
	

	
	Noted
Agreed
	An oral update was given from the Chair of the Sub-Committee on e-Learning.

Chimera is currently working on a project (MirTLE) with Shanghai Jiao Tong University funded by SUN. The project is developing a virtual campus using SUN’s Darkstar platform. Darkstar is similar to second life and allows virtual collaboration.  An initial demonstration is being organised by Chimera at the end of February. All members of the Learning and Teaching Committee will be invited to the demonstration.
The first draft of the revised Distance Learning Framework is now ready for wider consultation. It was agreed that the Framework should be circulated to the Learning and Teaching Committee for comment and approval. (Action: CF)

	30/08

31/08

32/08

	11
	Reports
	

	
	Noted
Noted

Noted
Noted

Noted

Noted


	a) Professional Development 

The Committee noted the report received from Professional Development.

b) Careers Advisory Service

The Committee noted the report received from the Careers Advisory Service.

c) Student Support
The Committee noted the report received from Student Support.

d) Teaching Quality Enhancement Fund (TQEF)
The Committee noted the updated action plan received for the TQEF allocations 2007/08.

e) TALIF Final Report
The Committee noted the final report for the TALIF project entitled: BIOPAC – training in electrophysiology. Promoting research in action teaching initiatives. 

The Committee commended the project on its success. 


	33/08

34/08

35/08

36/08

37/08

38/08

	12
	Any other business
	

	
	Agreed

Agreed

	a) Committee Papers
The Chair requested that papers from the Learning and Teaching Committee be disseminated to members of the Quality Assurance Committee for information. (Action: NB)
b) The Student Experience Group (SEG)
The Chair reported that a Student Experience Group has been established with representation from the Academic Section, Educational Development Services, Information Systems Services and Student Support. This will ensure a collaborative approach to existing and new initiatives.

Members of the SEG should be added to the circulation list for Learning and Teaching Committee papers. (Action:NB)

	39/08

40/08

41/08


Nicola Billam
Learning and Teaching Officer
January 2008

